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WA State Farmers Market Association
POB 445
Suquamish, WA 98392
Dear Market Manager,

Attached is a packet of information to help you learn more about the Farmers Market Technology Project.  We hope that after looking it over, you will want your market to participate. This project will bring wireless electronic technology to farmers markets to help them become more accessible to different types of shoppers.  If your market participates, you will receive a wireless device set up to accept credit/debit/EBT food stamp cards, tokens or paper vouchers, signage and materials, and consulting services to help set up the program.  To help ensure success, the annual Washington State Farmers Market Association (WSFMA) conference in January 2009 will have a large section devoted to this project.
If you are NOT already accepting food stamps at your market, you will need to get a USDA Food and Nutrition Services (FNS) permit.  The first step in this process is getting approved by Food and Nutrition Services to be a retailer who takes food stamp benefits.  Please go online to:

http://www.fns.usda.gov/fsp/retailers/
Go to the application process section and see what information you will need (e.g.  Social Security Numbers of Farmers Market Board Officers, business license and photo identification).  You can apply online, or call 1-877-823-4369 to receive a paper application. Please note that FNS may take up to 45 days to process an application once it’s complete.  

The attached packet includes the following information:

· Project description

· Market Application Form

· Sample Board resolution and Sample Vendor agreement form

Grant Timeline:

Early Bird Deadline:  January 19, 2009 (applications received by this deadline will be reviewed and awarded in the order received).

Application Final Deadline:  February 15, 2009 (postmarked on or before).

Grant recipients notified in writing no later than:  February 28, 2009.

Please note:

· We are still deciding if we will use a wooden token or a paper voucher system for this pilot.  

· The Board Resolution is a sample ONLY.  It may be changed to fit your market’s needs.

· The Vendor Agreement is a sample ONLY.  It is a work in progress, and will be changed once the token or paper voucher method are adopted. 

· Markets that participate in this pilot will be required to take debit, credit and EBT.  

·  A sample fee chart will be posted on the WSFMA website by December 1, 2009, so that markets can see the expenses that will be incurred when the wireless system is adopted.

We would like your application and board resolution returned as soon as possible.  The final deadline is February 15, 2009.  You will be notified by February 28, 2009 if you have been accepted to participate.  If you have any questions, please feel free to call Rita Ordóñez, Coordinator, Farmers Market Technology Project, at 360-336-0932 or email ritaroma@earthlink.net. We look forward to working with you and other managers on this exciting new project.  Thank you for your interest.
